
From: Linda <lehnertz.l@att.net>  
Sent: Monday, August 2, 2021 1:35 PM 
To: All Alders <allalders@cityofmadison.com> 
Subject: Council 8.3 meeting, item #12, Legistar 66221, rezoning E Olin 
 

 

The Plan Commission placed this rezoning on file without prejudice.  I hope the Council respects 
the Commission’s considered decision. 
 
Except for a one-block stretch of residential on the west side of John Nolen (just south of the 
causeway), John Nolen from the causeway to the Beltline is either parks or “Suburban 
Employment.”  John Nolen has 36.3 acres, 18 parcels, zoned SE.  Yet only this one parcel is 
proposed for rezoning. 
 
For developers, Traditional Employment zoning has advantages over SE zoning.  For example, 
in TE the maximum lot coverage is 85% while in SE the maximum is 75%.  Part of the purpose 
of SE zoning is to encourage “improved landscaping and site design, and bicycle and pedestrian 
facilities.”  In an area with so much park land, those considerations are important.   
 
Rezoning this one parcel is spot zoning.  As summarized in the annotation to sec. 62.23, 2019-
20 Wisconsin Statutes & Annotations: 

“Spot zoning grants privileges to a single lot or area that are not granted or extended to 
other land in the same use district. Spot zoning is not per se illegal but, absent any 
showing that a refusal to rezone will in effect confiscate the property by depriving all 
beneficial use thereof should only be indulged in when it is in the public interest and not 
solely for the benefit of the property owner who requests the rezoning. Step Now 
Citizens Group v. Town of Utica, 2003 WI App 109, 264 Wis. 2d 662, 663 N.W.2d 833, 
02−2760.” 

 
Rezoning this one parcel is solely for the benefit of the property owner who is requesting the 
rezoning.  It might make sense at some point in the future to rezone all of the John Nolen SE 
properties to TE – once the Alliant Energy Center plans are finalized – since a purpose of TE 
zoning is to take “advantage of the varied transportation options and proximity to urban 
activities and cultural amenities found in many Traditional Employment locations.”  However, 
that is not what is being requested, and proximity to urban activities and cultural amenities is, 
at this time, just a future hope. 
 
Linda Lehnertz 
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From: Barbara Fahrenkrug <barfahrenkrug@gmail.com>  
Sent: Monday, August 2, 2021 3:49 PM 
To: council <council@cityofmadison.com> 
Subject: Building heights 

 

 

To Council members, 
Thank you for all that you do. Why are we letting a developer build such a monster building? If you drive 
into our neighborhood on rusk street off of badger road you can see the capitol. The name of the 
neiborhood is capitol view. We need restaurants in this neighborhood and for alliant center more than a 
monster building. I cant imagine having to build a parking ramp for 290 cars. Thats only 1 car per 
apartment. We should not have to lose our view of the capitol, and all the pollution with the added 350 
cars plus each day. Thank you. 
Barb Fahrenkrug 
2005 Sundstrom Street 
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-----Original Message----- 

From: Charlene Sweeney <sweeneyc2814@gmail.com>  

Sent: Monday, August 2, 2021 4:01 PM 

To: All Alders <allalders@cityofmadison.com> 

Subject: McGrath Olin Ave high rise project 
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Dear City Council Members,  

I am a close neighbor of this site, but this is important to all persons in Madison. 

 

I am writing to encourage you to vote “no” to a code change for this proposed project—an 18 story 

apartment building.  It will be the tallest building in Madison, and completely out of place at this very 

special site.  It is a historic area of small homes and businesses (100+ yrs).  It is across from a calming 

and beautiful, very old park, that has been maintained as a treasured wildlife, boating, hiking, birding, and 

quiet enjoyment spot for all in Madison.  Traffic and speeding are increasing to a problematic degree on 

John Nolen, Olin, and Lakeside St. There is a creek next to the property that runs into Lake Monona. 

 

The building is a very, very poor fit for that location.  It does not fit with existing housing or businesses 

(the developer said no houses within 1/4 mi—Not true!). Two blocks away is more correct.  It is marshy 

land where they cannot build parking beneath.  4 floors of above ground parking for 350+ cars?  It has 

potential for flooding, and all of that concrete will change the close area and street flooding. Pollution will 

come with runoff of sidewalk salt in the winter months—Into the creek and lake. 

Wildlife exists all over this area.  Coyotes, raccoons, fox, turkeys, ducks and geese, and many migrating 

species of birds.  Many will die crashing into these super-high windows.   

 

This building, as proposed, should not be built.  Zoning should not be changed. There are other areas that 

might be better suited. This is a very old, special, natural, beautiful, and peaceful entrance to the city.  

Don’t let it be ruined by an ordinary high rise, out of place, building that can be seen from all parts of 

Madison.   

 

People who live here deserve better than a “Trophy” building at this special spot.  Mr. McGrath should 

significantly downsize, or withdraw his plan.  The City Council should vote no for a Proposed Code 

Change.  I go on record as opposing this misplaced change. 

 

Charlene Sweeney 

114 East Lakeside St.  

Madison, WI 53715 

  



From: Carrie Rothburd <crothburd@gmail.com>  
Sent: Monday, August 2, 2021 4:08 PM 
To: All Alders <allalders@cityofmadison.com> 
Cc: Marsha Rummel <marsha.rummel@gmail.com>; Linda <lehnertz.l@att.net>; Dave Davis 
<davis_da@charter.net>; Kitchel, Lisie E - DNR <Lisie.Kitchel@wisconsin.gov> 
Subject: Comments from the community re Item 12, Rezoning 222-232 E Olin 

 

 

Hello, 

I am forwarding you three letters submitted to Plan for their review regarding the proposal for 
development for 222-232 E. Olin Avenue that are especially relevant with respect to rezoning and land 
use as they pertain to Council Item 12 on the agenda for August 3, 2021.   

Neighbors are not certain you have seen their comments re Item 12 because all of the files relevant to 
Items 4 (rezoning) and 5 (demolition) for 222-232 E Olin were filed under Item 5 (demolition) for the 
Plan Commission meeting for 7/26/21. You may find more than these three letters at 
https://madison.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=   

Neighbors were not informed that Council would continue to take up the rezoning Mr. McGrath 
requested for 222-232 E. Olin Avenue after his development was placed on file without prejudice and so 
did not submit letters to you.  

We hope that you will read these before your discussion tomorrow night. It would be an egregious error 
to assume that neighbors are indifferent to the proposed rezoning. I have also added a new letter of my 
own new letter to Council, written with other neighbors. 

Thank you, 

Carrie Rothburd 
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From: Howard, Mark - DWD <Mark.Howard@dwd.wisconsin.gov>  
Sent: Monday, August 2, 2021 5:25 PM 
To: All Alders <allalders@cityofmadison.com> 
Subject: Olin Ave proposal for 'Luxury' apartments 

 

 

1.) We have no "Height Map" for the proposed project and surrounding areas on Olin Ave. 
2.) There are no buildings now or planned to be built soon that matches HALF of that size. 
  
There needs to be coordination between AEC's & the County's plans for the improvements to 
AEC and surrounding environments. 
  
I am diametrically opposed to this irresponsible development plan for 'luxury' apartments on Olin 
Ave. 
  

Mark Howard, Deputy 

Unemployment Insurance 

Bureau of Tax & Accounting 

(608) 266-8262 

Mark.Howard@dwd.wisconsin.gov 
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From: Cynthia K McCallum <dotckk@gmail.com>  
Sent: Monday, August 2, 2021 8:15 PM 
To: All Alders <allalders@cityofmadison.com> 
Subject: opposed to TE zoning for 222-232 E. Olin Ave 

 

 

To whom it concerns, 

Please do not rezone the parcels on E. Olin Avenue from SE to TE.  

I think the massiveness of the proposed development needs to be balanced with the 25% of 
space provided under the SE zoning.  

The City shouldn't create pockets of zoning designations before adopting a comprehensive plan 
for the AEC and adjoining properties. 

Thank you, 

Cynthia K. McCallum 
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From: annewalker@homelandgarden.com <annewalker@homelandgarden.com>  

Sent: Tuesday, August 3, 2021 9:40 AM 

To: All Alders <allalders@cityofmadison.com> 

Cc: Stouder, Heather <HStouder@cityofmadison.com> 

Subject: Common Council-Zoning Change-McGrath project-opposed 
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Dear Alders 

 

Several CC meetings back, you were considering, and then passed, a change to our zoning ordinance.  At 

that meeting, I spoke, urging alders and our City to carefully consider infill development that abuts our 

public-right-of-ways, our parks, and our greenspaces.  Isthmus neighborhoods are greenspace and park 

deficient.  Infill development has the potential to change the use, and feel, of our public spaces. 

 

While I can understand why this location is a highly desirable one, and, can appreciate the amazing views 

an 18-story building could provide to some..... overlooking the lake, Olin Turville Park and the 

Capital.  The building, particularly in this location, could also dominate the space. 

 

Olin Turville is a very special bit of park land in the isthmus.  It is one of the very few places that 

residents can walk and ride to that provides an opportunity to 'get-away' and breathe deeply... and relax in 

nature.  An 18-story building in this location stands a very good chance of looming over the park, 

changing the experience for both park users and people using the bike and ped path. 

 

The park is important to not only people, but also for our wild neighbors, including birds, and most 

especially migratory birds.  Madison is a part of a major migratory 'highway'.  Tall, glassy buildings, 

especially at night when the building lights up the night sky, stand a very good chance of killing birds, 

migrating through our area. Since the 1970's, our bird population has plummeted. Buildings such as the 

one that is being proposed are one of the reasons for this loss. Olin Turville Park is an especially 

important location for a hungry bird on a long journey.  It provides food, water and a place to rest. 

 

Olin Turville provides a much needed respite for our wild kin, as well as our residents. I do not support an 

18-story development project in this location. 

 

Respectfully 

 

Anne Walker 

  



From: linkvi2014 <linkvi2014@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, August 3, 2021 11:12 AM 
To: All Alders <allalders@cityofmadison.com> 
Subject: No on Olin/Nolen 18-story condo development 

 

 

Hello! I know Madison is a hot spot for people escaping from the nightmare environmental 
conditions happening around our nation's flood and fire zones,  but this kind of development 
opens the door for projects that will destroy the reasons we do live here and why we *want* to 
continue living here.   
 
I completely agree with my neighbors' well-thought-out reasons (below) to reject this 
development!  
 
"Proposal for Redevelopment at 222 – 232 East Olin Avenue, Legistar ID # 65653 & 66221 
Date: July 23, 2021 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
1. Community character: The building does not suit the character of its natural and residential 
surroundings. 
2. Neighborhood Plan: The building is out of keeping with the recommendations of the neighborhood 
plans for the area. There is not yet an Area Plan for the lands bounded by Olin Ave, John Nolen Dr and 
Wingra Creek, but one should be developed for the SE district in which this proposed project is located. 
The South Madison Plan (2020-21) should not be part of this discussion as that Plan has not been 
adopted and any references to the area north of the AEC have not yet been made available for public 
review, comment, or approval. 
3. Land use designation: The building does not conform to the priorities of the Employment District in 
which it is located, not being primarily employment in character. Less than 10% of the buildings uses will 
be devoted to employment purposes. 
4. Zoning: The building does not conform to the purposes of either SE or TE. Its primarily residential use 
does not “provide significant numbers of living-wage jobs,” or “facilitate preservation, development or 
redevelopment consistent with the adopted goals, objectives, policies, and recommendations of the 
Comprehensive Plan and adopted neighborhood, corridor or special area plans.” 
5. Conditional Use: CU requires compliance with existing land use plans, but the Comp Plan’s GFLU map 
does not envision the building proposed for this location. CU is meant to extend and not subvert the 
purpose of a zoning designation. The height of this building does not conform to the Standards required 
for granting CU in a TE zone. 
6. Comp Plan, map note 8 on page 17: Rezoning of this area is supposed to wait until the approval of the 
Master Plan 
for the AEC is adopted by the City. That cannot occur until November 2022 at the earliest. 
 

 We ask that Plan honor its commitment to its Standards of Approval, its Comp Plan, and relevant 
neighborhood plans and not approve this noncompliant proposal. 
We believe that Plan should ask the developer to rethink its design on a more modest scale for a better 
fit with the surrounding area, both natural and developed, and allow time for preservation of the area’s 
historical building, the Wonder Bar, whether onsite or nearby. During the process of reconceptualizing 
and planning for redevelopment of 222-232 E. Olin, the City/developer should seek out and include 

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.  



input from the neighborhoods adjacent these site and from nature conservationists, as well as from the 
neighboring AEC, as laid forth in the city’s best practice guide, Participating in the Development Process, 
which can be found at: 
https://www.cityofmadison.com/dpced/planning/documents/best-practices-guide.pdf. 

 We ask Plan to defer consideration of the demolition permit for the Wonder Bar until after the 
Landmarks Commission considers the landmark nomination." 
 
Sincerely,  
Virginia J Link  
2102 Cliff Court 
Madison Wisconsin 53713 
  

https://www.cityofmadison.com/dpced/planning/documents/best-practices-guide.pdf


From: Christine Schwartz <lemonlimebutter@gmail.com>  

Sent: Tuesday, August 3, 2021 12:06 PM 

To: All Alders <allalders@cityofmadison.com> 

Subject: Development on John Nolan and Olin 
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Hello, 

 

I wanted to let you know that I support development on the corner of John Nolan and Olin. I live very 

close to this planned development (117 Van Deusen) and I know that my view is not shared by some of 

my neighbors. In my opinion, increasing housing availability is a way to keep housing affordable and that 

is very important. I’m willing to live with the consequences of this even in my own neighborhood.  

 

Although I do support developing this area, it is important to me that pedestrian and bike access along 

with landscaping be a top priority. For instance, the lack of pedestrian and bike ability around the Alliant 

Center and the new Starbucks and Liberty Station restaurant is a real shame. (Can this be improved?) It 

would be wonderful if these amenities were easily walk- and bike-able for those staying at nearby hotels 

as well as people in nearby neighborhoods, instead of them being extremely car-oriented and hard to get 

to otherwise as they are. Imagine the possibilities of a cluster of hotels and restaurants that are actually 

attractive and easy to get to by bike and foot! This would draw even more people to the area. 

 

Let’s keep the quality of life in Madison high rather than building unattractive impersonal spaces that 

cater to car culture.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Christine Schwartz 

117 Van Deusen St 

 


